Salford City Council

Law and Administration
Customer and Support Services
Salford City Council, Salford Civic Centre,
Chorley Road, Swinton, Salford, M27 5DA
DX712100, Swinton 2

Phone 0161 793 3122

E Fax 0161 793 3098

Web www.salford.gov.uk

My Ref H/PP/C/PD/RTO/UV/108/ET Your Ref

09 June 2009

Dear

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER SALFORD CITY COUNCIL (TYSOE GARDENS, KAYS GARDENS, BROTHERTON DRIVE AND ROSAMOND DRIVE, SALFORD) (EXPERIMENTAL PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 2009

I refer to your letter of 14th April 2009 and note that you are not able to withdraw your objection to the above.

Accordingly, it is my intention to report your objection to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel meeting on the 18th June 2009 in order that they may decide whether the Order should be made as originally proposed, amended in any way, or withdrawn.

Please contact me beforehand if you wish to attend the meeting, otherwise I shall inform you of the outcome in due course.

From:

Sent:

23 April 2009 08:44

To:

Subject: RE: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

Dear !

Thank you for your recent email.

As previously stated you will be invited to attend the Transportation and Regulatory Panel as and when the matter is placed before them for their consideration.

I note your comments with regard to consultation and correspondence stating the dates of objection, and as previous stated the role of the legal department is to ensure that all legal formalities are complied with, which have been. Added to which the notice must have come to your attention or you would not have been in a position by which to submit your objection as you have done.

I appreciate you may have concerns in relation to the provisions being introduced by the Traffic Regulation Order and the initiating person but it would be inappropriate for me to make any personal comment on those issues. Your comments however will have been noted by the instructing department and may well be influencial in any future decision regarding the propsed Traffic Regulation Order.

Yours sincerely

From Sala

Sent: 22 April 2009 20:30

To:

Subject: Re: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

. 2006

(7)

Hopefully I will be notified as to when this meeting will take place in due course, as myself and many other residents are interested in attending. I have also involved our local Councillor as we as residents feel we are being persecuted in our own homes. Again I feel I have the need to state this scheme was implemented to benefit the residents from nuisance parking, but this has not been the case. As for the public notice(s) we should of received some correspondence stating the dates of objection or even a further consultation requesting feedback on how we have found the scheme. We received numerous consultation letters to have this put in place, furthermore the person who initiated this isn't even a resident in this area he is a landlord of several of the properties!

Please keep me informed with some notice as to when this meeting will take place

From:

Sent:

22 April 2009 09:21

To:

Subject: RE: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

Dear

Thank you for your recent email.

Your correspondence of the 16th March appears to have been received while I was on leave, as was the response to your objection by the instructing traffic department. What I requested from you was copies of all your previous correspondence you state you have sent previously, but do not appear to have received.

The legislation requires nothing more than public notice(s) to be placed in the local press, which the Authority did by placing the notice in the Salford Advertiser on the 25th September 2008. In addition the Authority although not under a legal duty does as a matter of courtesy place public notices on the Council's website as previously stated, and on site for the publics convenience.

The Authority will not be extending the period of objection, but as stated to you previously when your objection is placed before the Transportation and Regulatory Panel you will be invited to attend and should you wish make an oral representation to the panel. The meeting will be open for members of the public to attend.

Yours sincerely

From:

Sent: 17 April 2009 10:15

Subject: Re: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

I did receive acknowledgment from you with regards to my initial letter in January 09, however you did not respond to the queries I had asked. Therefore I submitted a further letter which I have attached on the 16th March. If this letter had of been responded to we could submitted further objections. At no point of this probationary period have we been contacted to inform us that we can

view the public notices on site.

Regards

On 4/15/09,

Dear

Thank you for your email the comments I reply as follows -

Whilst I appreciate you do not receive a copy of the Salford Advertiser in your area 22/04/2009

all public notices are freely available for public inspection on the Salford City Council website. I note you make reference to having written to me on serveral occassions, with respect I have only ever received one letter from you dated the 12th January 2009, which I formally acknowledged on the 15th January 2009, perhaps you could be kind enough to provide me with copies of previous letters you have sent to the Authority addressed to me.

The response from the instructing traffic section to your objection alluded to in my correspondence of the 15th January was provided to me on the 19th March whilst I was away from the office on annual leave, but was dealt with on my return to the office.

For clarity I did not take annual leave from January until April as you have stated.

The objection you have submitted in the event it is not withdrawn will be placed before the Transportation and Regulatory Panel for which you will be invited to attend and should you wish make an oral representation the meeting will also be open for members of the public to attend.

Yours sincerely

From

Sent: 14 April 2009 18:29

To:

Subject: Re: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

(3)

Unfortunately we do not receive the Salford Advertiser in this area, therefore I was not aware of the notice. However it would of been nice to receive a reply to my correspondence so we as residents could respond to this notice. I submitted my first complaint in January surely you could of responded in a similar way as you have done today. "The primary role of the legal section is to ensure that the legal formalities are complied with and with this in mind it would not have been appropriate for myself to advise the form by which objections should be submitted." From this I would have known to submit a petition. As for you taking annual leave from January when my first letter was submitted until early April, there should of been someone responding to the duties of your role, as we now are unable to submit our complaint as a community! Because of the lack of communication Salford Council should amend the objection date in order for the residents to voice their opinions and submit a petition

On 4/14/09,

Dear 💮

Thank you for your email of the 14th April I reply as follows -

The reason for my delay in replying to you was that I have been away from the office on annual leave and did not return until early April. The notice which appeared in the Salford Advertiser on the 25th September 2008 stated that 'you may object to this

From:

Sent:

14 April 2009 16:45

To:

Subject: RE: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

Dear

Thank you for your email of the 14th April I reply as follows -

The reason for my delay in replying to you was that I have been away from the office on annual leave and did not return until early April. The notice which appeared in the Salford Advertiser on the 25th September 2008 stated that 'you may object to this within six months from the 25th September 2008 stating the grounds of the objection', there was no stipulation as to the form the objection should take ie petition or individual letter leaving you at liberty to submit an objection in the manner you felt most appropriate. The primary role of the legal section is to ensure that the legal formalities are complied with and with this in mind it would not have been appropriate for myself to advise the form by which objections should be submitted.

Yours sincerely

From

Sent: 14 April 2009 14:59

To:

Subject: Parking Restrictions ROSAMOND DRIVE

(1)

Dear

How convenient for you to reply to my correspondence after the objection ended on 25th March 2009! I have written to you on several occasions the first being 12th January 09 requesting how I and my neighbours, as I was writing on their behalf, go about registering our objections about the restrictions that were put in place.

I still wish to proceed with my objection as the restrictions are ridiculous not allowing the residents to park outside their own homes. I will put this in writing and will also state how your incompetence to respond to my letters has resulted in other neighbours not being able to protest these restrictions.





The City Solicitor Salford Civic Centre Chorley Road Swinton M27 5DA

Your Ref: H/PP/RTO/UV/108

14th April 2009

Dear

Subject: ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER SALFORD CITY COUNCIL (TYSOE GARDENS, KAYS GARDENS, BROTHERTON DRIVE AND ROSAMOND DRIVE, SALFORD) (EXPERIMENTAL PROHIBITION OF WAITING) ORDER 2008/9

Further to your letter dated 14^{th} April 2009, how convenient for you to reply after the objections date ended on 25^{th} March 2009.

I wrote to you on the 12th January specifically requesting how I and my neighbours would proceed in objecting to these restrictions, I did not receive a response from this letter only an acknowledgement that you had received it. I then wrote a further letter on the 16th March 2009 again stating how we go about objecting to these ridiculous parking restrictions. Yes we were consulted but were never under the impression the restrictions would stop us parking outside our own properties.

I **DO NOT** want to withdraw my objection; I would like the restriction to be removed from my property. This has been nothing but inconvenient, for me and my family ns other residents in Tysoe, Kays, Brotherton and Rosamond. We requested help from Salford City Council as our street was overrun by cars parking outside our homes. As stated in previous correspondence we have three vehicles plus a company vehicle. My family are unable to visit with the grandchildren as they also have vehicles and there is nowhere to park.





Law and Administration Customer and Support Services Salford Civic Centre, Chorley Road, Swinton, Salford. M27 5DA DX 712100, Swinton 2

Phone

0161-793-3122

Fax

0161 793-3098

Email Web

www.salford.gov.uk

My Ref

H/PP/SM/C/PD/RTO/UV/108

Your Ref

14th April 2009

Subject:

ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER

SALFORD CITY COUNCIL (TYSOE GARDENS, KAYS GARDENS, BROTHERTON DRIVE AND ROSAMOND DRIVE, SALFORD) (EXPERIMENTAL PROHIBITION OF WAITING)

ORDER 2008/9

Dear

Further to my letter of 15th January 2009 the Urban Vision Directorate comments as follows:-

The restrictions were consulted upon twice advising that the households did not meet the criteria for residents' permits as detailed in the Council's 'Nuisance Parking' policy which was distributed along with the consultation letters.

The Hope Hospital residents' parking scheme was introduced prior to the above policy and is currently funded by Hope Hospital until 2010 after which the residents will then have to pay for their own permits.

The official period for objections ended on the 25th March 2009, therefore no further objections will be considered.

In light of the above, I should be grateful if you could inform me in writing within the next 14 days whether or not you are able to withdraw your objections to the proposal.

Yours sincerely,

for ANTHONY RICH CITY SOLICITOR



The City Solicitor Salford Civic Centre Chorley Road Swinton M27 5DA

Your Ref: H/PP/RTO/UV/108

16th March 2009

Dear Sirs

RE: Parking Restrictions Rosamond Drive

Further to my letter dated 12^{th} January 2009 with regards to the parking restrictions which have been put into place.

I registered a complaint in this correspondence as I and a majority of my neighbours were aware that by having parking restrictions implemented would help us not hinder!

This letter was acknowledged by your department but I have not yet received a reply to our concerns.

I was enquiring as to whether we should write individual letters or can we submit a petition from the neighbours.





The City Solicitor
Salford Civic Centre
Chorley Road
Swinton
M27 5DA

Your Ref: H/PP/RTO/UV/108

16th March 2009

Dear Sirs

RE: Parking Restrictions Rosamond Drive

Further to my letter dated 12th January 2009 with regards to the parking restrictions which have been put into place.

I registered a complaint in this correspondence as I and a majority of my neighbours were aware that by having parking restrictions implemented would help us not hinder!

This letter was acknowledged by your department but I have not yet received a reply to our concerns.

I was enquiring as to whether we should write individual letters or can we submit a petition from the neighbours.

